
 

   

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 
Dear Members of the Penola Catholic College Community, 
 

The Catholic Church has been in the news for the past 
eighteen months for all the wrong reasons with the State 
Parliamentary Enquiry into Child Abuse followed by the Royal 
Commission.  Our thoughts and prayers are with the victims of 
this child abuse and their families.  For most of us, it is 
unfathomable that the clergy members could betray their vows 
and complete these atrocities against some of the most 
vulnerable in our society, our children.  If there are any 
positives to come from this time, it is that there have been 
considerable changes to organisations such as schools, 

churches and youth organisations to make them much more child-safe.  Legislation 
changes to come into effect on August 1, 2016 and there has been considerable 
discussions and policy changes to ensure that child safety is paramount.  I will 
provide more information about these changes in the upcoming months.  It will be an 
offence for Principals to knowingly fail to report child abuse as it quite rightly should 
be.  Legislation changes are listed below: 
Grooming offence targets communication, including online communication, 
with a child or their parents with the intent of committing child sexual abuse  
Failure to disclose requires adults to report to police a reasonable belief 
that a sexual offence has been committed against a child 
Failure to protect applies to people within organisations who knew of a risk 
of child sexual abuse by someone in the organisation and had the authority to 
reduce or remove the risk, but negligently failed to do so. 

 
The Child Safe Standards are: 
1. strategies to embed an organisational culture of child safety, including through 
effective leadership arrangements 

2. a child safe policy or statement of commitment to child safety 
3. a code of conduct that establishes clear expectations for appropriate behaviour 
with children 

4. screening, supervision, training and other human resource practices that reduce 
the risk of child abuse by new and existing personnel 

5. processes for responding to, and reporting, suspected child abuse 
6. strategies to identify and reduce or remove risks of child abuse strategies to 
promote the participation and empowerment of children 

 
In direct contrast to these painful and overwhelmingly negative messages about the 
Catholic Church are the good news stories that are rarely told. 
¶ There are 713,000 students receiving education in Catholic schools 
¶ There are 1,710 Catholic schools in Australia 
¶ 1239 Catholic Primary Schools, 350 Catholic Secondary Schools, 95 P-12 
schools and 17 Catholic Special Schools 

¶ 82,000 staff within Catholic schools 
¶ 55,287 lay teachers and specialist staff 
¶ 70% of all teachers and 45% of all principals are women 
¶ 26,348 General staff (support staff) and 365 Religious staff working in Catholic 
schools 
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¶ ACU is the fastest growing, truly national university é producing the largest number of nursing and 
teaching graduates in Australia 

¶ 66 Catholic hospitals providing 9,500 hospital beds (12% of all hospital beds) 
¶ 8 dedicated hospices with palliative care services 
¶ Largest welfare provider outside the Government ï 63 member organisations, 12,800 employees, 500 
different services, 1.1 million clients who were cared for in 2012 

¶ St Vincent de Paul is the largest and most extensive volunteer welfare network in the country with 
18,209 members and 30.910 volunteers. 

¶ Largest provider of trained personnel for the Third World 
All of this information is taken from the latest National Census in 2012.  In anyoneôs language, the Catholic 
Church provides a significant contribution to modern society. 
 
NAPLAN Testing 
Next week students in years 7 & 9 will participate in the National Assessment Programme ï Literacy and 
Numeracy.  This programme is conducted by the Australian Government through its agency, ACARA, the 
Australian Curriculum Assessment and Reporting Authority.  The tests will be held over three days, 
Tuesday ï Thursday, 10th ï 12th May.  The tests provide useful information to students, parents and 
schools in terms of student capabilities and areas for improvement.  Parents who have any queries in 
relation to the tests are invited to contact Mr Dullard at the Glenroy campus, or Mrs DôAngelo at the 
Broadmeadows campus. 
 
Student Photographs 
A reminder to all parents  that you need to notify the College if you do not give permission for your son or 
daughterôs photograph to be published in newsletters or promotional materials.  We would like to begin to 
place more photographs and videos on my.Penola and so I take this opportunity to remind you of the 
student permission form for photographs.  If we have not received your permission form back at the 
College we have assumed that your consent has been provided.  It is the responsibility of each family to 
make this decision and notify the College if you decide to exclude your son or daughter from having their 
photograph published.  In practical terms, this will mean that your son or daughter will need to be excluded 
from most group shots such as class photographs as these are published in our Year Book each year. 
 
Parent/Teacher/Student Interviews 
Our next round of Parent/Teacher/Student interviews take place on Thursday, May 12 from 4.00pm ï 
8.30pm with a dinner break in this time as well.  I have been heartened by the numbers of parents who 
have been attending our interviews and taking an active role in the learning of their children.  Research 
indicates that parents who take an active role in their childôs education results in significantly better 
outcomes for these students.  Your son or daughter notices whether you attend these interviews, whether 
you are taking an interest in what they are doing and whether you think learning is important. Parents act 
as role models in so many areas of a childôs life and their beliefs about education and the importance of 
learning are vital. 
 
Motherôs Day Breakfast  
Once again, the College will host a Motherôs Day breakfast for mothers and their children tomorrow 
morning, Friday 7th May.  I am grateful to Mrs Angela Xidias and the many staff members and students 
who will be assisting with the breakfast which, as you may appreciate, is a very large undertaking. Best 
wishes to all mothers, grandmothers, and great-grandmothers for a wonderful Motherôs Day on Sunday. 
 

All-loving God, we give you thanks and praise for mothers young and old. 
We pray for young mothers, who give life and count toes and tend to our every need; May they be blessed 
with patience and tenderness to care for their families and themselves with great joy. 
 
We pray for our own mothers who have nurtured and cared for us; May they continue to guide us in strong 
and gentle ways. 
 
We remember mothers who are separated from their children because of war, poverty, or conflict; May 
they feel the loving embrace of our God who wipes every tear away. 
We pray for women who are not mothers but still love and shape us with motherly care and compassion. 
We remember mothers, grandmothers, and great-grandmothers who are no longer with us but who live 
forever in our memory and nourish us with their love. Amen. 
 
God Bless, 
Chris Caldow 
Principal     
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NAPLAN 2016 
 
National Assessment Program ï Literacy and Numeracy 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians,  
The National Assessment Program ï Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) tests for Years 7 and 9 students 
will be held at the College, and in all Australian Primary and Secondary schools, on Tuesday 10th, 
Wednesday 11th and Thursday 12th May 2016.  
 
NAPLAN tests assess student knowledge and skills in writing, reading, language conventions (spelling, 
grammar and punctuation) and numeracy. The results of the tests provide information for students, parents, 
teachers and principals which can be used to improve student achievement. 
 
All Year 7 & 9 students are expected to participate in the NAPLAN tests. Students are encouraged to 
approach these tests with confidence and perform to the best of their ability. 
 
Year 9 testing will take place in the ASH at Broadmeadows Campus.  
 
Year 7 testing will take place in classrooms and in the Centre at Glenroy Campus. 
 
Later in the year you will receive your childôs personal NAPLAN report. The report will describe your childôs 
particular skills in reading, writing, language conventions (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and 
numeracy. The report will also show how your child performed in relation to national minimum standards. 
These describe the minimum acceptable standards for students across Australia. 
 
We are confident that the information you receive as a result of your childôs participation in the NAPLAN 
tests will be valuable in helping you to assess your childôs progress in literacy and numeracy as well as 
providing the College with useful data. 
 

Parent Teacher Student Interviews 
 
As we approach the end of Term 2, it is time to reflect on what has been achieved so far, which aspects of 
our work and our study practices require development and what strategies need to be put in place so that 
we can achieve further improvement throughout the rest of the year.  
 
Parent Teacher Student Interviews for Term 2 will be taking place on: 
Thursday 12th May, 4:00pm to 8:30pm both at the Broadmeadows and the Glenroy campuses 
 
Please note that there are no reports at this time. The purpose of these interviews is to provide 
opportunities for important conversations between parents, teachers and students.  

 
Making Appointments for Parent Teacher Student Interviews 
All parents are encouraged to make appointments with all of the teachers with whom they would like to 
review semester one, celebrate the successes of the semester so far, identify areas for further 
development and plan for the final assessments and semester examinations. 
 

Semester One Examination Dates: 
Year 10 students: Monday 30th May to Friday 3rd June 
Year 11 students: Friday 27th May to Friday 3rd June 

 
To accommodate our Headstart program, which was introduced for a longer period of time last year, and to 
ensure the semesters are more balanced, this year we have changed our College semester dates as 
follows: 

From the Deputy Principal - Teaching and Learning 
Lucy DôAngelo 

Senior Campus: 
Friday 3rd June:  
Year 9 ï 12 Semester 1 finishes 
Monday 6th June:  
Year 9 ï 12 Semester 2 begins 
 

Junior Campus: 
Friday 24th June: 
Year 7 ï 8 Semester 1 finishes 
Monday 11th July:  
Year 7 ï 8 Semester 2 begins 
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Reports 
 
The Semester One Reports provide a summative assessment of the learning undertaken and the tasks 
completed in Semester One. One the 12th May, we are providing a Parent Teacher Student Interview 
session on both campuses for parents to meet with the subject teachers before the final assessments take 
place for semester one.  
 
With the support of their teachers and parents, we hope that all of our students will use all of the 
information, resources and learning experiences provided to prepare well for their final assessments and to 
ensure the best results possible. Each academic year, our expectation is that all students develop new 
knowledge and skills and make significant improvement, regardless of their individual starting points.  

 
The Semester One reports will be available on separate dates because the Year 10-12 courses began on 
the 16th November, whereas the Years 7-9 courses began in February.  Therefore, the completion of the 
assessments and reports reflects theses differences.  
 
Semester One Reports Posted on MyPenola 
¶ Year 10 ï 12 Semester Reports will be made available to parents via the College Parent 

Portal after 5.00pm on Friday 17
th
 June. 

 
¶ Year 7 ï 9 Semester Reports will be made available to parents via the College Parent Portal 

after 5.00pm on Monday 27th June (first day of term 2 holidays). 
 

School Reports will be available only via the MyPenola Parent Portal 
As of 2015 Progress and Semester reports are no longer being printed, however, they are available on 
MyPenola for parents and students to view and print as required. Copies of the previous 5 years of reports 
are also available on the Parent Portal through MyPenola. If parents wish a hard copy of this yearôs 
Semester One report to be printed, please contact Jane OôRourke via email: jorourke@penola.vic.edu.au. 
 
If you have any concerns or queries with any of the above information, please feel free to contact me. 
 
 
 
 

From Deputy Principal : Head of Senior Campus 
Ernie Pisani 
 
 
In recent weeks, Campus and College Assemblies have taken place at the senior campus. 
The Campus Assembly on the 22nd April was focused on honouring the Australian men and 
women who have served in various wars. Not surprisingly, students showed tremendous 
respect throughout the assembly, particularly during the playing of the Last Post and during 
the minuteôs silence.  

 
The College Assembly, which took place on Friday 29th April showcased musical talents and the sporting 
accomplishments of students who have represented the College in sporting competitions. Other highlights 
were presentations by students who travelled to Italy and France over the term break and the Penola 
Student Council report of their achievements for the year as well as upcoming projects. All in all it was a 
great celebration of college achievements.  
  
The next Parent Teacher Student Interviews will take place on Thursday 12th May from 4:00 pm until 8:30 
pm. Besides the opportunity to meet your childrenôs teachers, the afternoon will also feature a team of staff 
to support parents who have not yet activated their CareMonkey account, the permissions system for 
camps and excursions. Parents who are having difficulties with this program will also benefit from 
attending. Parents are also advised that a MyPenola master class will also take place at 5:00 pm and 
repeated at 5:30 pm and 6:00pm for parents who wish to upskill their use of the MyPenola platform. 
 
A reminder to parents that on Friday 13th May, there will be a student-free day so that staff can attend the 
Powerful Learning Inservice.   
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Tuition Fees 2016 
 
Term 1 and Term 2 Tuition Fees should now be fully paid.  
 
¶ Term 3 Tuition Fees -  Payable by 15th JULY 2016 
¶ Term 4 Tuition Fees -  Payable by 7th OCTOBER 2016 

 
If you are paying your Tuition Fees monthly payment should now have been made for February, March 
and April. The College requires 10 equal monthly payments from February to November. 
 
If your account is in arrears kindly make payment this week to bring your account up to date. 
 
The Collegeôs Payment Options are listed below. 
 
 
If you would like to discuss your Tuition Fee account please contact Ms Lisa Crosbie on 9908 9041. 

 

DIRECT DEBIT / INTERNET BANKING PAYMENT 
 
Account Name:  Penola Catholic College 
 
Bank:  Commonwealth Bank, Glenroy 
 
Account Number:  10173283 
 
BSB Number:  063135 
 
Tuition Fees Your Debtor ID is required to be used as your reference number 
Reference Number:  
 
Laptop Fees Your Debtor ID followed by /1 is required to be used as your reference number 
Reference Number:  
 
¶ Please ensure the correct reference number is used to allow us to correctly identify your payment 

BPAY PAYMENT 
 
Account Name: Penola Catholic College 
 
Biller Code: 171389 
 
Customer Reference Your CRN can be found on the lower right hand side of the College Tax Invoice 
Number (CRN):  (please note that your Tuition Fees and Laptop accounts have different CRN 

numbers). Alternatively you can contact the College on 9301 2777 and the 
Accounts Department will provide you with your number.  

OTHER PAYMENT OPTIONS (During office hours 8.00am-4.30pm, telephone 9301 2777) 
 

¶ CREDIT CARD PAYMENT by telephone  
 

¶ EFTPOS  
 

¶ CASH  
 

¶ CHEQUE payable to Penola Catholic College, PO Box 637, Glenroy, 3046 

 

 
CENTREPAY DEDUCTIONS 
 

¶ To arrange payment from your Centrelink benefit please contact Ms Lisa Crosbie on 9908 9041 
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2016 Trip to France  (part 2) 
 
Avignon: 
We left our lovely hostel in Paris and travelled by bus 
to the TGV station. The TGV (Train ¨ Grande Vitesse 
ï very fast train) took us to the outskirts of Avignon, 
after which we were bussed to central Avignon where 
our suitcases were unloaded and were escorted to St 
Jean de Baptiste De la Salle. Once we had arrived at 
the school, we unloaded our luggage in a spare 
classroom and were introduced to the principal. We 
were given a tour of the school. After the tour we were 
taken to meet our homestay students and families. 
Over the course of 7 days we participated in many 
activities. On one Wednesday we participated in a half 
day of school, where we received a taste of the 
French schooling system. We visited surrounding 
areas by bus, such as Nimes. During our lovely stay 
we were able to compare the differences between the 
south of France and the north. One major difference is 
that the north is extremely cold, whereas the south is 
much milder. Some locations we visited were: the 

Haribo factory, la Chartreuse de 
Villeneuve and the famous Pont 
dôAvignon. But all wonderful things 
must come to an end. On the 7th of 
April after a teary farewell we departed 
Avignon and all of its lovely 
inhabitants . 
 

William Petts (Yr 10) 
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